
CITY OF SPRINGVILLE 

 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

 

MARCH 17, 2023 

 

  

 

The City Council of the City of Springville met in a duly noticed meeting on Friday, March 

17, 2023 at 8:00 a.m. at Springville City Hall to discuss insurance for the City.  Mayor Dave 

Thomas presided and Deputy City Clerk Kim Stone served as recording secretary. 

 

 Those members answering present to roll call were as follows: 

 

 District 1 Councilmember Herbert Toles 

 District 2 Councilmember David Vinson 

 District 3 Councilmember Austin Phillips 

District 4 Councilmember Katrina Hennings 

 District 6 Councilmember Marshall Parker 

 District 7 Councilmember Sherry Reaves 

 Mayor  Dave Thomas 

 

 Absent: District 5 Councilmember Tim Walker  

 

Others present in official capacity: Attorney James Hill 

 

Mayor Thomas called the meeting to order and then led the invocation and the pledge to 

the flag.  

 

Attorney James Hill spoke to the council about the gaps that he had noticed in City 

insurance coverage through AMIC. He referenced particularly employees in the line of duty and 

litigation against them personally.  

 

Adam Seal from Petra Insurance was present to answer any questions that the council had 

about coverage through his company.  

 

After discussion of Petra Insurance coverage versus AMIC insurance coverage, Council 

Member Phillips made a motion to change City insurance coverage from AMIC to Travelers 

through Petra Insurance Company with a second from Council Member Toles. There was no 

discussion and all present voted yes. Motion passed.    

 

Council member Reaves made a motion to adjourn with a second from Hennings. All 

present voted yes. Motion approved. Meeting adjourned.  

 

 


